
 

Voice of Victory Ministries 
 March 2019 News letter  

ATT: ST. Luke Lutheran Church  

Dear Friends, 

We have had very great time ministering to our church, serving trough our Clinic and school, all these 

are the opportunities to reach our community with Christ’s Love.  

Thanks for praying and supporting us which is very helpful and make things happen quicker. 

SCHOOL: 

Our school this year 2019 has 140 children, and we have 10 children through out the day which now 

brings our vision expanded to the day care service, that means these ten children comes to school 

with others from 8:00 am and stay until 6.00pm.  

  

 

 

This is most crowded class 70 children some sits on 

the floor due to the lack of benches but our teachers 

are very co-operative and supportive teaching them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 We are looking at several options for the long-term support so please be praying with us. We are 

praying about this as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

VOICE OF VICTORY CLINIC 

 

 

 

 

 

Above is among the nurse giving an injection to a child who was diagnosed with Malaria and 

UTI(urinary truck infection). These are the common diseases around. We thank God for the operation 

of our Clinic in the area, which has a great impact to the community. We are facing a great challenge 

if not a need for our budget in the year 2019 has been cut into the half of the funds for our staff to 

operate. In the past year we were blessed for the grant, fully covered the operation costs, this year 

we were funded just half or our budget, this means I and our staff are real in need to seek for the 

support to cover our the deficits for the entire budget.  

God is moving in new and deeper ways. We are pleased with the faithfulness of God in blessing this 

ministry this year and since it was started.  We are seeing much growth in the ministry both church, 

School, Clinic and Gospel outreaches.  

We are also happy to reach out for the widows and orphans just as it is in the bible James 

commended us to look for such people and make the see the love of Christ by supplying foods and 

other needs as the funds allows. 

 

YOUTH CONFERENCE: 

We are continuing to reach and impact many young men in the country and the other community 

centers. We continue trust God to provide $ 3000 every June and December, which means that we 

have between 300 up to 500 attends, spend five days for Christianity ethics, 

secular education couches, trainings, fellowship and have funs. This has 

been very productive and life changing to many young men. Please keep 

this coming June conference(YOUTH DESTINY CAMP) to succeed. If you 

want to support please let us know before May 25th 2019. 

Thanks for partnering with us bringing food, 

clothing and meet the physical needs of the 

poorest of the poor children.  You have also 

helped us bring the good news to the people.  We could not do it without 

you. 

Praying for you as we celebrate this special Easter time.(John 3:16) “For  

God so loved the world, that He gave His begotten Son that we may 

have eternal Life”. 

Bishop Unity Rabiamen Msami. 

 


